
 

 

What a great season this has been.  We started in the fall with our “new” tent, and 
we’ve been partying ever since.   

We want to give a shout out to everyone who came and supported Water’s Edge and all 
the things we have done this year.  Thank you all, and hope you had as much fun as we 
did!   

There will be an email going out shortly with a short survey about the things 
we’ve done this year.  Just follow the instrucƟons.  

Wishing you all a fantasƟc spring and summer, and hope to see  you all in the 
fall!   

 

Now for the last newsleƩer of our camping season and a recap of the past couple of 
weeks: 

March 11th was the 2nd golf scramble tournament of the year.  A big thank you 
to Steve Godfrey for organizing this event. 

First place winners from the golf scramble were the team of Joe Micklow, 
Lester Allaband, Steve Baker and Mark Milbourne.  

Second place team members were  John ColsanƟ, Steve Godfrey, Robert Klopatek and 
Lynn Clute.  

Closest to the pins were Jonathan Maurice and John ColsanƟ.  Both players won twice.   

A big thank you to Bob and Joan for helping out on the lunch.  
It was a beauƟful sunny day - great day, great golf! 

Diane C. 



HI! This is Chris Wolstenholm, M-35. I would like to thank everyone that came to water 
aerobics this winter season. I had fun and I hope you did as well. We had a lot of laughs, 
got more flexible, stronger, and stayed aŌer class for W.E. 'Noodle News". I hope 
everyone has a great summer and fall, and see you back here for 2025! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What would our Annual St. Paddy Day Feast be without Steve Godfrey and his cooking 
buddies, Wayne Savage, Phil Bolyard and Ted Legros?  So glad we got to conƟnue this 
great tradiƟon!  The food was amazing, the Irish music playing in the background was 
delighƞul, and to do this all with our friends!  Doesn’t get any beƩer than that.  Thank 
you, gentlemen, for a wonderful evening. 

 

 



BOCCE Best Costume winners were Nancy Schilling, Heather 
Legros, Sally Tibbetts and Pam Deal   

 

 

 

Wow! It’s been 10 years since we started having Cornhole 
tournaments. This year’s winners were Phil Bolyard and his 
grandson P3 and they got to sign the “Pig”. Congratulations to Phil 
and P3.  

Larry and I introduced cornhole to the park when we were renters back in 2011 
and look at it now. We went from playing it on M40, then Builder Bob built us 2 
sets of boards and we moved playing cornhole to the pool. As more and more 
people got interested in playing, we got kicked out of the pool and were moved 
over by the fire pit. With all the new construction starting, hopefully you can play 
it at the pool again. Larry and I have enjoyed running cornhole and meeting all the 
new people that have come and gone in our park. We thank each of you for coming out on 
Fridays and playing cornhole with us.  

Hall of Fame 

2015 Sandy Neal and Pam Toler  2020 

2016 Steve Godfrey and Pam Toler  2021 Phil Bolyard and Dale Henderson 

2017 Jeff Alfieri and Pam Toler  2022 Phil Bolyard and Dennis Miller 

2018 Debbie Alfieri and Len   2023 Phil Bolyard and Bob S 

2019 Jeff Alfieri and CurƟs Davis  2024 Phil Bolyard and Phil 3 

 

Our Tournament of Champions for 2024 are Chris Wolstenholm and Phil 
Bolyard. During the year each player accumulates points for coming in 1st, 2nd, 
3rd, and 4th place. The top 8 people get to play this game. It was a great day to 
watch everybody play. Congratulations to Chris and Phil!  

Marcia Hodson 

 



We had Sammy Jo back for Karaoke on the most wet and windy day ever.  Great turnout 
out considering….and great Ɵme as always! 

 

 

 

 

 



We brought back the Park Jam and we are so glad we did.  What a great day of 
wonderful music by our own peeps!  A big thank you to Glen Philips, John ColsanƟ and 
Al Verheyn.  And to our singers.  You can catch Glen at Gilcrest Park on Tuesdays 
jamming with his friends. 

A special thank you to our guests, Grace and Al Hamilton.  They winter in Port CharloƩe 
and live in Listowel, Ontario,  Canada.  Al has played his fiddle at many old-Ɵme venues, 
as well as formerly here at Waters Edge.  Grace is an accomplished musician. Not only 
does she play guitar and sing, her piano skills honor old Ɵme music as well. 

We got some great feedback on this and hope to do more park jams next season.  So, 
whoever can play tunes, on whatever instrument you have, bring it on! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



We finally had an Ice Cream Social where the weather was beauƟful!  And what a 
difference with sunshine and warmth.  We had a full house in the tent and the ice cream 
and company were awesome.  Thank you to all who came out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Joanne Horn for again hosting her Annual Easter Dinner for the 
park.  The food was delicious and it was nice to see most everyone before they 
start to head back up north.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EASTER DINNER 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Water’s Edge lake buddy, Fred, got a liƩle big and a liƩle friendly.  So, Fred was scooped 
out of his former home here and he is now resƟng comfortably in his new home.  Heard he has 
a couple girlfriends and is enjoying the good life! 

Thank you to Bruce PaƩerson for the 
wonderful pics of our Fred. 



  



  



  



  



  



  



 


